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Ladies and Gentlemen,


I cordially welcome the international group of participants of the 22nd Congress of the European Society of Veterinary Pathology. It was a great satisfaction for me to accept the honorary patronage of this meeting of distinguished specialists in one of the main disciplines of veterinary sciences.


It is the first time in the more than half-century history of the Society that a meeting of its members has been organized in Central Europe. I am glad that the privilege of organizing the Congress has been awarded to Poland. I consider it to be a recognition of the achievements of our scientists and, at the same time, an expression of the tightening bonds of co-operation in a unified Europe.


I appreciate the great accomplishments of the Society in the field of veterinary pathomorphology. They have become a part of the history of progress in medical science. Clinical pathology, which makes use of morphological examination of organs and tissues with the application of biopsy techniques and immunopathology, enables many things, including a more precise identification of tumours and diagnoses of the degree of their malignancy. Such techniques are extremely useful in treating both animals and people.


I believe that the scientific programme of the Congress, with its abundance of lectures and presentations, will facilitate the effective exchange of experience and dissemination of accomplishments of which veterinary pathology can be proud. I hope that the venue of this year’s meeting – the dynamically developing academic centre in Olsztyn, which has recently acquired a modern and fully equipped conference centre – will have a creative influence on the course and the atmosphere of the meeting.


I wish you all a very successful meeting and a pleasant stay in Poland to all of our international guests.

Aleksander Kwaśniewski

